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National Convocation Virtual Biennial 
Assembly  This Saturday, August 6th  

By Rev. Dr. William Crowder President of the 
NCCC Board of Trustees 
 
Beloved Disciples of the National Convocation 
from all of our congregations, including members, 
elders, young adults, seminarians, historic 
conventions and fellowship groups, ministers, 
friends, and ministry partners, are invited to 
attend the 27th Biennial Session of the National 
Convocation of the Christian Church (Disciples of 
Christ) online on Zoom on Saturday, August 6, 
2022. Join us for a focused time of worship and 
fellowship followed by worshipful work, updates 
during our business session, and an educational workshop titled "Spiritual Formation For 
Tired People.ò 
 
The theme is "Refreshing Comeò inspired by 2 Corinthians 3:17-18: 17 Now the Lord is the 
Spirit, and where the Spirit of the Lor d is, there is freedom. 18 And all of us, with unveiled 
faces, seeing the glory of the Lord as though reflected in a mirror, are being transformed 
into the same image from one degree of glory to another, for this comes from the Lord, 
the Spirit. 
 
Refreshing comes when the people of God gather in response to the call of God. Life 
changing, burden bearing, overcoming spiritual power comes when the people of God 
gather to do the work that God has called us to do together. We need the refreshing spirit 
of God during times like these. We look forward to dynamic and bold preaching from Rev. 
Dr. Gina Stewart, and a moment of remembrance for the faithful cloud of witnesses that 
have transitioned to their heavenly home including Jean Brown, Vincent Dial, and Marilyn 
Foulkes, and all those who have languished from Covid-19 over the last two years. While 
we are scheduled to convene from 12 to 3pm (et) to provide ample time to gather, we will 
proceed thoroughly and expeditiously mindful that many of us are zoomed out and  
attention fatigued.  
 
The opportunity to impact the world with the good news is amazing. The challenge of 
sharing the limitless love of God while fulfilling the vision of God, and bala ncing a budget 
in this economy while honoring diverse commitments is frightening. The joy of welcoming 
new officers and capacities to the family is beautiful. The grief of cascading losses and the 
frustration of conflict is heartbreaking. We need refreshing to come. We need fresh oil and 
anointing. The church needs the prophetic witness of the National Convocation. The world 
needs the light and refreshed ministry of the National Convocation and the Christian 
Church (Disciples of Christ). 
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The first Biennial Assembly of the National 
Convocation of the Christian Church 
(Disciples of Christ) took place August 19-
23, 1970 at Columbia College, Columbia, 
Missouri, with 232 persons from seventeen 
states and the District of Columbia. We will 
make space for refreshing to come 
powerfully and continue the audacious and 
risky work of changing the world that they 
activated in faithful alignment with the 
National Christian Missionary Convention 
when we gather for the 27th Biennial 
Session. Save the date on your calendars. I 

look forward to seeing each of you on August 6 online in a few days.  
 

 
 

Thank You Camp Christian Summer Staff  

 
THANK YOU so much to our AMAZING Camp Christian Summer Staff!!! 
 
We absolutely could not do our Summer Programs without the hard work and dedication 
of these wonderful people. 
 
Pictured: 
Top row L-R: Matt Balest, PJ Homik, Isabella Curet, Megan Cross, Lauren Johnson, Maya 
Hammond, Addie Reese. 
 
Bottom row L-R: Kyrstin Allen, Chris Compton, Campsite Manager Tom Bowerman-Jett, 
Food Services Director Bruce Bowerman-Jett, Kitchen Assistant Rachel Bowerman, Kitchen 
Assistant Pamela Mendenhall 
 
Not pictured, but still greatly appreciated, Kitchen Assistants Lilly and Wendy Taylor 
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Disciples  And United Church of Christ Congregations Unite In 
Festival Of Sharing!  
 

For years both the Christian Church (Disciples of 
Christ) in Ohio and the Heartland Conference of the 
United Church of Christ have participated in Church 
World Service's annual Festival of Sharing.  This year 
we are joining together to amplify our efforts.   We 
have set a joint goal to collect 2,022 kits for 
this important global disaster relief effort this 
year.     
 

We are collecting 4 kinds of kits this year in Ohio: 
Hygiene Kits, School Kits, Cleanup Buckets, and 
Welcome Backpacks (the welcome backpacks are 
new this year!)  We also have a Festival of Sharing 
offering option  for the churches that might not have 
time to  make kits this year, but still want to support 
the kits program.   You can find details on what 
needs to be included in each kit/bucket/backpack, as well as a bulletin insert with 
giving options on it, on the Regional Webpage at https://www.ccinoh.com/ccio -
blog/2022/august/4/disciples -and -ucc -congregations -unite - in -festival -of -
sharing.aspx . 
 

The main Festival of Sharing collection is being held on September 17th at Otterbein 
University in Westerville from 9 am to 12 pm. and individuals and congregations can drop off 
their kits there on that date.   
 

HOWEVER, the Heartland Conference UCC has graciously agreed to have their 
outreach trailer at the 2022 Regional Assembly at Camp Christian on Saturday, 
September 24th so that you can bring your Festival of Sharing 
kits/backpacks/buckets with y ou to the Regional Assembly, and they will be 
delivered to a CWS location .  
 
We hope this will make it easier for persons and communities to participate in the Festival of 
Sharing.  We will offer a blessing for the kits as part of the Regional Assembly as well. 
 
If neither of these drop -off times/locations work, there are many kit depots located around 
the state, to make it easier for people to get their kits to the Festival.   Find locations at 
https://fosohio.org/kits -depots/. 
 
If you do *not* bring your donations to the Regional Assembly on September 24th 
(or drop them off at Camp Christian* before the 24th) but deliver them to other 
depots, or make specific monetary donations, please email us the number and 
types of kits/buckets/backpacks so that we can add your congregation's donations 
to the total towards our 2,022 goal!  
 
For more information and details, including resources you can easily share with your 
congregational leaders, go to https://fosohio.org/ . 
 
*If you would like to d rop off your kits at Camp Christian before the 24th please email 
ccio@ccinoh.org to give us a heads up, and for drop off instructions.  
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Regional Assembly  ~ A Family Reunion  

September 24th at Camp Christian  
 
"How good and pleasant it is when God's people 
live together in unity!ò 
Psalm 133:1  
 
In response to some very helpful feedback the Regional 
Assembly Planning Committee has redesigned our 
Saturday, September 24 Regional Assembly, "A Family 
Reunionò at Camp Christian.  It is now going to be 
shorter and  free !*  Through the generosity of a donor, 
all of the food costs will be covered.   We are hoping to 
still receive other donations to cover the program, utility, 
administrative, and staffing costs for Camp Christian, but 

the Regional Assembly Planning Committee is thrilled to offer this day of celebration at no cost 
to those who pre-register.  *For persons who register the day of the event, or show up on site 
without pre -registration, a $5.00 registration fee will be required.   We are also 
asking exhibitors and vendors with booths to register for the original $40 to help underwrite 
the costs.  A new Registration Form is now available on the Regional 
Website, www.CCinOH.org and also attached to this email. 
 
The Regional Assembly will now begin with registration at 10 a.m. on Saturday, September 24 
and the program beginning at 11 a.m.   We will still have a very short Regional Business 
Meeting (including the election of our new Regional Church Council), a picnic-style lunch, 
followed by an afternoon full of games (table, competitive, and group), live music,  booths 
hosted by our Regional and General Ministry Partners, crafts for the entire family, tours of 
Camp Christian, fishing, boating, and "Green Chair Chats,ò as well as other fun 
possibilities.  The day will conclude with worship starting at 3 p.m. that will include 
Communion.  We hope the new 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. time frame will be better for everyone, 
especially those driving from farther away.  
 
More than anything, we are excited to offer a chance for wonderful fellowship with friends and 
colleagues from around the Christian Church in Ohio and beyond.  Adults, youth, and children 
are encouraged to attend.  The Assembly is designed for all ages, and there will also be child 
care for Children ages 4 to 12 during the opening gathering and business meeting. We would 
love to see as many of you as possible for this long-anticipated gathering. We hope that each 
church in the Ohio Region will send at least 2 members to represent their congregation.  
 
Plan to bring camp chairs, blankets, and umbrellas, pop -up tents if  you want,   Also 
feel free to bring your favorite games and sports equipment (basketballs, pickle 
ball rackets & balls, soccer balls, Frisbees, etc.).   Casual clothes are welcome.  
 
Please help us create a photo collage of our extended church family in the Ohio Region, by 
sending a group photo of your congregation.   Email high resolution group photos as jpeg or 
png attachments to ccio@ccinoh.org, by September 1st. 
 
Overnight accommodations in the Monroe Lodge (if needed) either the night before, Friday, 
September 23, or that night, Saturday, September 24, will still be available at minimal cost. 
Meals other than Saturday lunch however will not be provided.  
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Disciples Fellowship Retreat  

Labor Day Weekend 
September 2-4, 2022 
At Camp Christian 
 
Spiritual Gifts: Exploring and Enhancing our gifts 
through the witness of others  
We will use the lives of people we identify as spiritually gifted 
(think about who you can tell us about!) in order to discover and 
learn ways to use our gifts. One life that will be included is the 
life of Bev Sajna, DFR coordinator who began eternal life in April. 
Bring stories of others from whom you have become aware of spiritual gifts.  
 
Service Project:  
Please bring canned goods (especially chicken, tuna, soup or peanut butter) socks or 
grooming supplies to give to the Free Store outreach at Camp Christian. 
 
Come &  join us for a wonderful weekend of fellow ship, worship, food, music &  fun!  
What a great way to get away from the hustl e and bustle of your everyday life and enjoy the 
out-of-doors! Spend a weekend with God and friends (both old and new) and go home feeling 
refreshed and relaxed. This is a great opportunity for you to come and experience camp, 
whether you have grown up her e or are a first -time camper. It's also a great chance for 
younger children to see what camp is all about when they are able to attend the summer 
camp programs. And, if you've ever been a counselor, now it's your turn to just "be a 
camperò!!!! Hope to see you soon!! 
 
For more information, including how to register, go 
to https://www.ccinoh.com/ministries/adult/disciples -fellowship.aspx 

 

 
 

Ohio Women 's Ministries Retreat  
SAVE THE DATE - September 10th at Camp Christian 
 
Featuring Keynote Speaker, Rev. Kara Swartz 
Co-Minister at the Central Christian Church in Newark 
 

Rev. Kara Swartz has recently returned to the Region of Ohio from North 
Carolina . While serving in NC she was able to be a keynote speaker for 
DWM/CWF events and retreats throughout NC, regionally and locally. With focuses on 
Prayer,  Embracing the Changes of our World, Communication, and a plethora of other topics 
she has also taken these conversations to workshops, ecumenical groups, and other ages and 
dynamics in the Region. In a different direction she also serves as a Camp Keynoter for Just 
Say Know Ministry and has served for the last 9 years speaking to rising 9th graders all over 
the country each summer.  She is looking forward to the prayerful conversations and 
possibilities sure to be had when we gather on September 10th at Camp Christian.  
 
We look forward to seeing you at Camp this Fall!!    
 
This will be a one day event, but overn ight accommodations will be available. More details 
coming soon!! 
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Safe Sanctuaries Workshop  

October 15th, 10am ï 3pm at Camp Christian  

 
Does your church need to write a Safe Sanctuary 
Policy?  Join Reverend Laureen Roe and Director of 
Christian Education, Kim Paul for this one day 
workshop to learn how to put a policy together for 
your congregation.  Your church may choose to 
send one leader to participate in this workshop or a 
team of leaders.  You will have time to work 
together throughou t the day on a plan for your 
church, so a team is encouraged. Throughout the 
workshop we will help your team answer the 
questions: 
 
Why do we need a Safe Sanctuary policy?  What 
should be included in this policy?  Who should be 
involved in putting it toget her?  What process should 
we follow?  How do we share the policy with our 
volunteers and congregation? 
 
Sample policies from different sized congregations will be provided.  Throughout the day 
the team will have an opportunity to begin evaluating their chu rch's current practices, 
identify their goals, and leave with a plan for how they will move through this process with 
their congregation.  
 
Registration for the first participant from each church will be $35 which will include lunch 
and a copy of the book,  Safe Sanctuaries by Joy Thornburg Melton.  Each additional 
participant will be $15 (covers lunch and supplies).   At registration, you will have the 
option of purchasing additional books for $20 if you would like. Registrations are 
requested by October 1st.  
 
If you have questions, please reach out to Reverend Laureen Roe at 
revroe3000@gmail.com. 
 
Registration information can be found on the Regional Calendar at 
https://www.ccinoh.com/regional -calendar.aspx?events=10383&action=details. 
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Local Church News  

Summit Christian Church, Dayton  
 
Rev. Michelle Dixon was installed as the Interim Pastor 
of Summit Christian Church Sunday, July 10.  Rev. 
Cornelius Brown brought greetings on his behalf, as 
District 8 Regional Elder, and on behalf of the Regional 
Church.  Pictured are Elder Signoria McClure, Rev. 
Michelle Dixon, and Rev. Cornelius Brown. 
 

 
 
United Christian Church in Clayton  
 
Rev. Colleen Beasecker concluded her ministry as 
Pastor of United Christian Church of Clayton on 
Sunday, June 26 with a festive Farewell Service.  Rev. 

Crystal Walker is serving as a bridge pastor.  
 

 
 
Clyde Christian Church, Clyde  
 
Rev. Chuck Butcher began his service as the new Pastor of Clyde Christian Church on 
Sunday, July 4th. 
 

 
 
Fayette Christian Church, Fayette  
 
Pastor Vicki Schnitkey (pictured right) Commissioned 
Sunday, July 10 at Fayette Christian Church.  Rev. Allen V. 
Harris preached and officiated at the 
Commissioning.  Pastor Schnitkey has been serving as the 
Interim Pastor for the congregation.  
 

 
 
Fir st Christian Church, Sylvania  
 
FCC Sylvania celebrates 104th Anniversary September 23-
25, 2022 and the renovation of their sanctuary.  

 
 



 
District 4 County Fair Fundraisers  
 
Over the six-day run of the Trumbull County 
Fair in July that drew more than 46,000 visitors, 
Champion Christian Church family and friends 
worked the numerous fair gates, collecting the 
admission fee, distributing tickets, and stamping 
the hands of fair -goers, as well as providing 
many smiles, offering instructions, giving 
directions, and saying, "How may I help you?" 
Seventy-nine gate volunteers were f rom the 
congregation and an additional forty of the 

volunteers were friends and family of Champion Christian Church folks. All told, 119 gate 
volunteers worked more than 1500 hours to make this fundraising event for the church a 
success. The contract with the Fair Board this year was for $14,000. As the 
Recruiter/Scheduler from the congregation wrote in her final report, "This is a great 
fundraiser for the church...and what a great fellowship opportunity it 
is!" 
 
Bazetta Christian Church also got in on the county fair action by 
receiving donations in their "Parking Donations" box from drivers 
who parked in that congregation's parking lot, conveniently located 
next to the Trumbull County Fairgrounds.  
 
Way to go, two District 4 congregations!  

 
 

 
Heights Christian Church, Shaker Heights  
 
A Farewell Service & Luncheon for Rev. Roger Osgood 
(pictured left) as Senior Pastor of Heights Christian Church 
was held on Sunday, June 26.  Rev. Allen V. Harris, Regional 
Minister, preached and co-officiated a Farewell Liturgy with 
Rev. Kris Eggert, District 2 Regional Elder.  Dr. Kate Gillooly is 
the Transitional Minister for the church.   Pictured are Debbie 
Osgood and Roger Osgood. 
 

 
 



Perry Christian Church Welcomes Rev. Betty Sivis as Pastor  
(pictured right ) 
 
Dear Ohio colleagues, 
 
I'm not skilled at talking about myself. I can only say that it seems 
right to be coming back to Ohio, where I first felt the call [more like 
a gentle nudge, but you get the idea] toward ministry as a high 
school student attending Camp Christian. Eventually, that led me to 
Lexington Theological Seminary [class of 2011] and 11 years of 
pastoral ministry in Indiana and Kentucky.  
 
After my congregation in Owensboro, KY had to make the difficult 
decision to conclude its visible ministry in late 2021, I signed up for a 
1700 hour term of service with AmeriCorps' Homes for All Program, 
serving as the Housing Counselor and Tenant-Based Rental 
Assistance [TBRA] Case Worker for Shelter of Hope Inc. in Ashland, 
KY. I'd had such an enriching experience there that I briefly 
wondered if God was nudging me now toward a new vocation. But 
the call came from Perry Christian Church to become their new Settled/Solo Pastor and it 
was clear that what I had gained from AmeriCorps was the renewal that perha ps any of us 
would need after accompanying a congregation to the end of its life.  
 
I'm so grateful to all those who've accompanied me in this past year and a half, old 
friends and new ones, and am humbled to once again be called to service by the good 
people of Perry Christian Church of Perry, Ohio, starting August 22, 2022. 
 

 
 

First Community in Columbus Hosts Guns to 
Gardens Event  
 
On June 11th First Community in Columbus held its 
inaugural Guns to Garden event.  The event was 
organized by the Congregation's Minister of 
Community Justice, Tim Vansant.  The church's safe 
surrender event is part of the national  Guns to 
Gardens movement. 
 
Donation events like this are an opportunity for 
those with guns they don't know how to store, have 
trauma from or simply no longer need, can dispose 
of them safely and anonymously. 
 
In addition to helping remove unwanted firearms, 
the Guns to Gardens Network connects to local 
artists and organizations that turn the disabled gun 
parts into items used to promote safe 

neighborhoods and nonviolent options for conflict resolution.  
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Artist Stephen Canneto (pictured left) was selected as the artist based on his connection 
with both Columbus, and gun violence awareness.  Two of Canneto's completed works, a 
pray for peace prayer stand and peace to pieces sculpture are both on display at the First 
Community Church.  
 
A full article from the Columbus Dispatch can be viewed at 
https://www.dispatch.com/story/news/2022/06/22/guns -donated-church-become-artists-
take-gun-violence/7577063001/ 
 
It was also featured on SpectrumNews1 - 
https://spectrumnews1.com/oh/columbus/news/2022/06/28/gun -safety-artist- 
 

 
 

General Church and Ecumenical News  

 
Rev. Dr. Jack Sullivan, Jr. named 2022  Restorative 
Justice International Awardee  
 
Ohio Council of Churches Executive Director Rev. Dr. Jack 
Sullivan, Jr. has been named a 2022 Awardee from Restorative 
Justice International for his work on abolishing the death 
penalty. Read about it by clicking on the link.  
 
The Ohio Council of Churches congratulates Dr. Sullivan, Jr. for 
this award that recognizes his tireless efforts on eliminating the 
death penalty in every state. Death penalty abolition is one of 
the Council's key ministries as we work with state and national 
organizations to make Ohio a death penalty free state. 
 
On Monday, July 18 the Ohioans to Stop Executions and other organizations are hosting a 
Day of Hope observance at 12 noon in Cincinnati (Fountain Square), Cleveland (Willard 
Park) and Columbus (Ohio State House). Dr. Sullivan is one of the speakers at the 
Columbus event. Further information is on the Council's Facebook page. 
 
If you wish to see this and other work of the Council continue, you may donate by clicking 
this link: Ohio Council Of Churches Donation Form (givebutter.com) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://campaignflow.com/lt.php?c=2167&m=2293&nl=8&s=9c3c7deb9e99beb474e0ee9bd02f9173&lid=10660&l=-https--www.dispatch.com/story/news/2022/06/22/guns-donated-church-become-artists-take-gun-violence/7577063001/
http://campaignflow.com/lt.php?c=2167&m=2293&nl=8&s=9c3c7deb9e99beb474e0ee9bd02f9173&lid=10660&l=-https--www.dispatch.com/story/news/2022/06/22/guns-donated-church-become-artists-take-gun-violence/7577063001/
http://campaignflow.com/lt.php?c=2167&m=2293&nl=8&s=9c3c7deb9e99beb474e0ee9bd02f9173&lid=10661&l=-https--spectrumnews1.com/oh/columbus/news/2022/06/28/gun-safety-artist-
http://campaignflow.com/lt.php?c=2167&m=2293&nl=8&s=9c3c7deb9e99beb474e0ee9bd02f9173&lid=10682&l=-https--givebutter.com/yGIJ5D


 
 
Brock McCracken Named New Ohio Area 
Representative for Disciples Church Extension 
Fund   
 
The Christian Church in Ohio has a new Building and 
Capital Services Advisor at the Disciples Church Extension 
Fund.  Brock McCracken ï a life-long Disciples member ï 
joined the staff of DCEF in 2021, as a Financial Services 
Representative. His performance and passion for the 
work made it clear he was ready for the role of Advisor to 
our congregations. Brock holds an MBA from Butler 
University and has taught college-level business classes, 
besides working in financial services. Brock will serve 

congregations located in the Midwest (Canada, Illinois/Wisconsin, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio, 
Pennsylvania, and West Virginia Regions). 
 

 
 
Reminder -  Call For Workshops At The 2023 General Assembly In Louisville  
 
Disciples Communication Ministries and the Planning Committee for the 2023 General 
Assembly would like to invite you and your ministries to consider making a Workshop 
submission. You can learn more about the workshop tracks, submission requirements and 
what makes a good submission HERE. And you can make your submission HERE.  Submit 
your workshop submission by August 5th (tomorrow.)  
 
The theme for the 2023 General Assembly, "Kindom of God Within Us, Among Us,ò is a 
call for Disciples to strengthen their relationship to God both individually and communally 
through this expansive in-person and digital gathering of the church in Louisville.  The 
past two years, local congregations and the wider church have needed to be separated 
but have also innovated new ways for God's limitless love to be revealed in our church, 
our communities and around the world. God's limitless imagination holds so many 
possibilities for the church. 
 
If you have any questions you may reach out to Rev. Cara Gilger (cgilger@disciples.org) 
or Rev. Monique Crain Spells (mcrainspells@dhm.disciples.org). 
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New Church Ministry's 2022 
Leadership Academy Will Again Be 
Virtual  
 
Registration is OPEN for this year's 
Leadership Academy, happening 
virtually from October 18th through 
20th! 
 
This year is shaping up to be a 
momentous shift in our approach to 
starting new faith communities. As we shift into a focus of Movement Initiating, allowing 
the Spirit to move through us as a Movement for Wholeness in a Fragmented World, our 
programming and curriculum will shift to  reflect what it takes to START, SUSTAIN, or 
MULTIPLY our ministries in 2022. 
 
We also have a brand new opportunity for those who are discerning what it might take to 
start a church. If you or someone you know may fall into that category, reach out to us, 
we'd love to tell you more about this special Discerner's Track and how they can attend 
for a discounted rate!  
 
Our keynote speaker is the amazing Rev. Sandhya Jha. Read more about her here! We 
will also have workshops regarding funding, pension fund opportunities, inclusion, and 
creation care! 
 
We hope that you'll attend and/or tell any friends, colleagues, pastors, etc. that might 
benefit from this opportunity!  
 
More information and registration at https://newchurchministry.org/leadership -academy/. 
 

 
 

http://campaignflow.com/lt.php?c=2167&m=2293&nl=8&s=9c3c7deb9e99beb474e0ee9bd02f9173&lid=10664&l=-https--newchurchministry.org/leadership-academy/
http://campaignflow.com/lt.php?c=2167&m=2293&nl=8&s=9c3c7deb9e99beb474e0ee9bd02f9173&lid=10664&l=-https--newchurchministry.org/leadership-academy/

